
T R A N S M I T T A L   M E M O R A N D U M 

TO: The Honorable Mayor and City Council 

FROM:  Karl R. Amylon, City Manager 

DATE: January 13, 2021 

RE: Quarterly Statistical Report of Ketchikan Public Library Utilization – 
October Through December 2020 

Attached for City Council review is the quarterly report of Ketchikan Public 
Library utilization for the period October through December 2020. Should 
Councilmembers have questions regarding the report, staff can attempt to respond 
accordingly. 
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